
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Students, Parents, Caregivers 

 and Friends of Paynesville Primary  

School. 

 

Amber, the Primate Keeper from 

the Melbourne Zoo was at 

Paynesville Primary School on Tuesday teaching 

the students about the plight of the Indonesian 

Orangutans and in particular  the impact of Palm 

Oil farming on their habitat. Amber shared her 

experiences and wisdom as well as presenting 

the school with a certificate of appreciation 

acknowledging our support in saving the 

Orangutans. 

Today, each child will receive a post card sized 

document that families can fill out and send  in 

support of Orangutan habitat and the campaign 

against the use of palm oil in foods. The Parents 

and Friends Club would appreciate your support.  
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WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 

Breakfast Club every morning in the kitchen @ 8:30. 

Mon –  Active After School Program 

Tues –  Soccer Clinic 3:45 – 4:30  

Tues –  Music Tuition 

Wed  – Active After School Program 

Wed – Music Tuition 

Thur – Music Tuition 

COMING UP… 

4
th

 Sept -  Cricket Victoria Clinic 

5
th

 Sept  – PFA Fathers Day Brekky & Gift Stall 

11
th

 Sept – Nexus Arts – “Our Story” 

Reminder – School Banking every Monday  

17 & 18
th

 Sept – Little Red Rockinghood 

performances 

Monday 3
rd

 November – PUPIL FREE DAY 

 

Monday 

Green Eagles 

Tuesday 

Red Swans 

Wednesday 

Gold Kookaburras 

Thursday 

Blue Seagulls 

Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Friday 

We are now accepting enrolments for 2015 



District Athletics: Monday 1
st

 September 

After many postponements due to the ground 

being too wet, the District Athletics are all set to 

go on Monday. Good luck to every child who is 

taking part on Monday. 

 

Cricket Clinics – 4
th

 September 

This week Rob Wood from Cricket Victoria will be 

at school teaching the students cricket skills. 

These clinics are always fun and the children get 

a lot from them. 

 

Good Luck to the Paynesville Under 14 Football 

Team who are in the Grand Final on Sunday.They 

are taking on  Wy Yung at 2.30pm at Bairnsdale 

Oval. There are a number of former Paynesville 

Primary School kids playing in the team and all 

support on the day would be greatly appreciated. 

Our U10’s too will be playing an exhibition match 

at the same ground at 10.20am (with many 

Paynesville Primary School grade 3 kids involved) 

Good luck all for a successful weekend. Go the 

Gulls. 

A special message of congratulations to Ben 

McKinnon (big brother of Steven) who has been 

awarded Best and Fairest in the under 14 

competition. Well deserved Ben – good stuff. 

 

 

 

Fathers Day Stall and Breakfast 

Invite your Dad to Breakfast from 8am in the 

school kitchen on the 5
th

 of September. Then 

after 9am classes will visit the Fathers’ Day stall 

to buy dad that special something. 

 

Grade 1 News 

Next week Grade 1 will be learning about Turtles. 

by Zane M.  

BIRD BOX BUILDING 
Grade 2, 3 and 6 took part in a conservation 

activity last week.  Andy Booth from Gippsland 

Plains Conservation Management Network 

visited with a short presentation regarding the 

loss of habitat for our local native birds.  The 

boxes have been designed with particular shapes 

and features to cater for the bird or bat’s unique 

adaptations.  The nesting boxes had been ‘flat 

packed” by Andy and his assistant Dancing Dave 

and our students were challenged to build them. 

 

 

 

Little Red Rocking Hood – The Musical 

The grade 3 and 4 students have been busy 

rehearsing for this years production and they had 

their first dress rehearsal yesterday. The junior 

grades will soon join them to inject their rock and 

roll moves. The performances will be held on 

Wednesday September 17
th

 at 2.30pm and on 

Thursday September 18
th

 at 6.30pm. The show is 

looking great so please come along and enjoy it. 

There are no tickets – but seats can be booked 

through the school office. 



 
 

  

The “Lakes Oil” Tour of 

Gippsland will come 

through Paynesville on 

the 6
th

 of September.  

There is a family fun day 

at the foreshore from 

9am to 12 noon and a 

colouring in 

competition. If any 

students would like to 

enter.  Please see Kerry 

at the office for a A4 

copy of the colouring in 

sheet.  



 


